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CALENDER OF EVENTS

INSIDE ThE NEwSLETTER

   Thoughts from your District Governor ….

Regards,  
Glen Starr, District Governor 2010-2011

May               18  Fourth Cabinet Meeting
June               1  PSC Meeting
June             2-4  MD-2 State Convention 
July               4-8  Lions International Convention Seattle 

LIONS DISTRICT 2-S2
Chambers - Harris - Liberty - Montgomery 

San Jacinto - Walker - Waller

I truly appreciate the opportunity to have served District 2-S2 this Lions year.  Thank you to all 
those that have served on the Cabinet this year – your contribution has been invaluable.  I would also 
like to thank each of you that came to the District Convention. The band and dancing Friday evening 
was a lot of fun.  I heard numerous comments regarding the excellent meals, programs, and hospitality 
experienced by all.  It was the culmination of many hours spent planning by many Lions, particularly 
Convention Chair Lion Cathy Bleakley.  I extend my sincere appreciation again to Lion Cathy and all 
those that contributed to our Convention. 

Congratulations to District Governor Elect Rick Reynolds, 1
st

 Vice Governor Elect Paul Eads, 
and 2

nd

 Vice Governor Elect Eddie Risha.  They will soon take the leadership reins of the District 
for next Lions year and lead us to even bigger and better service.  Congratulations to all of the other 
candidates elected at the convention, too.  As I write this article, there are 311 new Lions in the District 
this year (about 20% annual turn-over rate) that are probably uninformed about the charities you have 
volunteered to represent.  So I encourage each of you to be pro active in getting out to all of the Lions 
Clubs in the District (i.e. don’t wait to be asked) to share the mission and program objectives of the 
charity you represent. 

There is still much work to do this Lions year.  Let’s keep focused on community service work 
and finish the year strong in terms of membership by asking someone to join our great Association 
between now and June 30.  Thank you for all that you do. 
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Thought’s from the First Vice District Governor: 

First Vice District Governor Richard “Rick” Reynolds 
(Master of Procrastination)

BACK TO THE FUTURE

As I look BACK at the past year and gaze into the FUTURE for next year I cannot help but to get excited about 
having been given the chance to serve YOU as your District Governor.  The last two years have been kind of a blur 
as Marla and I worked through my service as Second VDG and First VDG.  I was able to study and learn from PDG 
Chuck and soon to be PDG Glen.  I watched as they celebrated their successes and worked through their challenges 
along with them.  I applaud DG Glen for his service to us and for all the countless hours and all the effort he has put 
into his time as District Governor.  I watched as he worked tirelessly to bring the “Beacon of Hope” to District 2S2.  
I thank DG Glen for all the help and guidance he has given me in the past year (and for the even more help he will 
provide in the coming year!).  

I can only hope that I will be able to provide the same kind of service in the coming year to First VDG Elect Paul 
Eads and Second VDG Elect Eddie Risha.  I know that we have put together a great team that will be working 
together in the coming years to bring fellowship and service to the Lions of District 2S2 and to those whom We 
Serve.  I have asked and will continue to ask all the Lions in our district and all of the many soon to be Lions in our 
District to “Climb Aboard” the train that is building up steam even as you read this and will be leaving the station in 
July and heading for new heights of service, fellowship and fun in District 2S2!  We will “ride the rails” together and 
bring that good old Lions feeling back to the Lions of 2S2 and to those whom We Serve.  

I promise to work hard to “Keep our Lions Family On Track” and to keep the train headed in the right direction 
as I serve as the train’s “Conductor”.   FVDGE Paul and SVDGE Eddie are already on board and will serve as the 
“Assistant Conductors” as they are even now tooting the whistle and shouting out “All Aboard”.  As our train passes 
through all of the stations in our seven county district we will be picking up Lions young and Lions old, we will be 
delivering that Service which Lions are so famous for throughout our area.  We will “Grow Our Family” as we roll 
on down the tracks and the Lionhearted everywhere will clamor to climb aboard.  They will see the fellowship and 
the fun that we Lions have as We Serve and they will see the results of that service as we help those who are in need.  
They will see right through us to our Lions Hearts as we hold out our hands to those who are a little less fortunate or 
who maybe just need a hand up or even just some Lion sized encouragement.  

“If we build it, they will come” as the movie said.  So let’s work together and build this station and build this train 
and show the world that it is possible for service to our fellow man to come from the heart and that the biggest hearts 
out there are the hearts of Lions!  And the biggest Lions Hearts are in District 2S2!  I am proud and honored that you 
have chosen me to serve you as your conductor in the coming year.

ALL ABOARD!!!!      

We wish the best in Ricks recovery

Absolutely 
2-S2 

Can do it
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Thought’s from the Second Vice District Governor: 

Well it seems like the morning after the night before.  Most everyone enjoyed the convention.  That is everyone who 
was there.  What happened to all you other folks?  We need your participation!  ….

NUF SAID.

Winnie Mae and I have been travelling around the district visiting several of the clubs.   Our district is truly dynamic 
and very active.  It’s fun to see what other clubs do.  It’s also a good idea to bring information back to our club to 
consider.

When was the last time you visited another club (other than your own)?  I bet it’s been a long time…if ever!  You 
know… our Heights lions are in possession of the ugly traveling gavel… and has had it for over a year!  We thought 
SOMEONE would visit the club and claim the ugly thing… but not yet!  The gavel has not been traveling for a 
looooong time.

I would like to see all of our clubs visiting each other, and doubling up to help with fund raisers and community  
activities.  It’s fun.  You make good friends.  Both clubs benefit.  
If your club is having a fund raiser or some community project, be sure to get it announced and in front of all of us.  
Send information to Terry so it can get in our district news or on our district calendar that’s found on the internet.   
If you don’t, the only people who will know of it will be your own club.  LET US ALL KNOW.

We all use the P&S council meeting (well almost all of us) to announce our club activities,  
BUT I, for one, can’t remember everything.  For the life of me, I can’t remember what was to happen today  
(May 10th).  I do remember that something was announced at the meeting but I’m having senior moments.   
I do remember that May 11th is the dedication of a Lion drinking fountain by the Barbers Hill Lions  
and May 12th is the Baytown Fish Fry.  

Holly Cow!  I just realized this month has a Friday the 13th.  (be very careful).   
And by the way…. get a calendar and look at July 2011.   
You will note that the month has 5 Fridays….5 Saturdays….. AND….5 Sundays!!!!!   
No one in your  family will live to see this happen again.   
It will be more than 800 years before   
ANY month has 5 Fridays, Saturdays and Sundays again.

I’ve run out of stuff to say, so I’ll stop.

Second Vice District Governor Paul Eads
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Camp Dates - 2011 
Session 1           June      5 – 11
Session 2           June      12- 18
Session 3           June      19 – 25
Session 4           June      26 – July 2
Session 5           July       3 – 9
Discovery          July       10 – 16
Lease Week      July       17 – 23
Diabetic 1          July       24 – 30
Diabetic 2          July       31 – Aug 6

Lions ALERT Teams
This year saw a new program enter our Lions organization in the name of “Lions ALERT Team”.  The purpose 
of this program is to have our Lions clubs ready in the case of natural and man-made disasters.  The Lions are 
set-up to be a first line of service for each of their respective communities and as such they need to have a (DRT) 
Disaster Relief Team in place ready to hit the ground running.  As a club they know their community and its 
needs and can muster the clubs around them to get the citizens back on their feet and working to help in getting 
back to some normalcy.

One of the goals of the Lions ALERT Team is to set-up areas of their cities or surrounding areas to house those in 
need, to move the elderly and to know where we have people bedridden or on oxygen and in other needs we can 
handle.  We can be the extra hands when paperwork is needed to be filled out so someone can find a loved one 
after the storm.  There are so many areas we can and should fill when disaster hits.  It only makes sense that the 
Lions be the ones to fill these jobs.  After all our motto is “WE SERVE” and what better way to live this motto?

As the Zone Chair of L-3 this past year, I wasn’t sure what to expect when I went into my first Zone meeting in 
September.  One club plus mine showed up.  We had PDG Art Drouin there for LCIF.  I was a little embarrassed.  
After the meeting I reached all the clubs that weren’t there and found they just don’t like meetings.  I kept them 
in the loop through email and when I saw them at the different meetings I attended.

As I have been asked to remain this year’s Zone Chair of L-3, I plan to make a visit to each of my perspective 
clubs.  I will try to make sure the programs of the district are known.

In the Lions service, 

Lion Ron Chene, Tomball Lions
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PSC Meeting 
Presidents and Secretaries Council meeting  
June 1, 2011, 
No meeting in July, We Resume in August for new Lions Year 
Come early to eat, Meeting starts at 7:00 pm 
 
CHINA BEAR RESTAURANT 
located at 15000 I-45 North 
On the northbound feeder road.

Dear Lion Friends;

Basically I am a” look to the future person”.  However, I want to talk about last Saturday, May 7, 2011 
Aeros and Autos.  It is a memory for 2011 , BUT it will happen again May 12, 2012.  Lions organizing the event,  
Lions WORKING TOGETHER FOR THE CAMP, Lions helping Lions by driving those carts, picking up people 
and helping them get to other places, etc.  There is a lot of work done.   Believe me, we need many Lions for this 
event.  There is something to do for all ages of Lions.  The bottom line is to have fun and serve others.   
Please plan to help May 12, 2012.  You will be glad you did!  To those who helped this year  
THANK YOU,  WE SERVE.

June 1 , 2011, election of officers for next year will be held.  Qualifications require candidates to have served as 
President of your club or Secretary of your club to hold that office on the P & S Council.  If you need my help 
you just need to ask me.

P & S has been a fabulous journey this year for myself as President and our Secretary,   Minette Chiu has been 
“the best” to work with.  We worked as a team and got the job done.  We appreciate all your kind words,  
complements and support.

By the time you read this article the Barbers Hill Club will have dedicated their Lion Water Fountain and the  
Baytown Fish Fry will be getting ready for the Fish Fry next year.  

Thank you , Thank you, Thank you.  We Can, We Will, We Serve.  Lions Roar.

Lion Winnie Mae Eads

Barbers Hill Lions Club 
May 11, 2011 
City Park of Mont Belvieu 
 
Dedication of the new Lion Drinking Fountain
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        May 13. 2011

Lions/Volunteers All:

Thank you!  Thank you! … for your generous contribution of time and talent leading up to, and on, May 7, 2011.  
Aeros & Autos at Ellington Airport was again a GREAT SUCCESS because Lions, and friends, accepted, and 
met, the challenge to make the event an occasion to remember.  

Our “sign in” sheets indicate support from seventy-two individuals representing twenty-one Lions/Campus/Leo 
Clubs.  Aeros & Autos at Ellington Airport would not have been the success it was absent such strong support 
from Lions and friends.

We look forward to having you all join us again next year on Saturday, May 12, 2012  for the next Aeros & 
Autos at Ellington Airport.

      PDG Lion Barron Cagle   
      Volunteer Coordinator

Barron Cagle
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Paul Eads     Houston Heights Lions Club
Betty Ezell     Houston Spring Branch Lions Club 
Charlie Irvine    Conroe Noon Lions Club
Benjamen Ongoco   Houston Millennium Lions Club
Eva Thatcher    Cut and Shoot Family Lions Club

Congratulations 
2011 Past District Governors  

Distinguished Achievement Awards Recipients

2011-2012 Election Results

2011-2012 District Governor      Richard “Rick” Reynolds  Cut and Shoot Family Lions Club            
   
2011-2012 First Vice District Governor    Paul Eads      Houston Heights Lions Club                    
 
2011-2012 Second Vice District Governor    Eddie Risha      Conroe Noon Lions Club             
   
2011-2013 Director Texas Lions Camp    Betty Ezell      Houston Spring Branch Lions Club       

2011-2013 Director Lions Eye Bank of Texas   Mark Roth      Houston Heights Lions Club                  
  
2011-2013 Director Lighthouse of Houston    Ron Chene      Tomball Lions Club           

2011-2014 Director Humanitarian Relief Fund    Pat Mann      Baytown Lions Club 

All three resolutions passed           

2011-2012 District Governor Elect  Richard “Rick” Reynolds  Pin Collection and theme  
Cut and Shoot Family Lions Club 

All Aboard,   Keeping our Lions Family on Track

Each year the Past District Governors Association of District 2-S2  
recognizes Lions for their Community and Club Service.   

This year the Past District Governors wish to honor the following. 
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Lions District 2-S2 2011 Convention
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Lions District 2-S2 2011 Convention



JUNE 2011 — Page 10

Lions District 2-S2 2011 Convention
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LOCAL LIONS CLUB, THAT SERVED THE COMMUNITY, DIES AT 88
by Lion Jim Weed, MD2 Public Relations

The Local Lions Club, a community service organization that built parks, cleaned the highway and helped the blind, 
died last night. It was 88. 

The club died after a long, debilitating illness.

Local Lions Club was founded 88 years ago with the motto, “We Serve,” and is remembered for its work in building 
“Town Park.” Although the park is now over-ground with weeds there still remains a plague with the Lions emblem 
dedicating the park for use by local citizens.

In its early years Local Lions Club raised the funds needed to purchase a fire engine for the volunteer fire department 
and provided a building for a fire station in the center of town. Less than a year after the fire engine was delivered, 
volunteer firemen were credited with saving the local hospital when it caught fire late one night. The fire station was 
located a block from City Hall on the now vacant lot next to the police department. The city has relied on Neighbor 
City, 25 miles away, for fire protection in recent years.

At one time Local Lions Club provided free eye screenings. They were famous for providing eye glasses and hearing 
aids for those who could not afford them. The Club’s work helped thousands of people in its 88 years of existence, 
although that help diminished significantly in its last few years of life. 

Local citizens old enough to remember can recall the spectacular July 4th events Local Lions Club presented each 
year. The club sponsored a July 4th parade and a band concert in “Town Park” followed by a magnificent fireworks 
display. There is still a small parade each year, but the concerts are no longer held and fireworks are banned because 
local fire protection is no longer available.

The autopsy report shows Local Lions Club died from complications of apathy after a long illness. The club fell 
into ill health a few years ago when members starting bickering over internal club politics. The club almost died 
when the members began to fight over interpretations of the club constitution and by-laws and it is reported that one 
member became so irritating that other members began to resign. Some members developed “IAMS” (It’s About Me 
Syndrome) and lost their memory of the motto “We Serve.” It became impossible to get enough members to continue 
community service projects.

After the upheaval it looked like Local Lions Club was recovering when a new membership campaign brought the 
club back from the brink of death. The new members, however, did not receive the proper orientation and were not 
made to feel welcome and valuable to the club. As a result the club developed an apathy infection.

Club members stopped attending region and district meetings and the district failed to recognize how ill the club had 
become. The autopsy shows that if the apathy infection had been diagnosed and treated earlier the club might have 
been saved.

As the apathy infection spread through the club, members no longer stepped up to take leading roles. It became 
difficult to find members to run for club offices and in the end no one ran at all. After being in a comma for the past 
six months the last 3 members decided to end life support and the club died quietly last night.

Local Lions Club is survived by a now run-down park and fleeting memories of older citizens. There will be no 
funeral or memorial service because there is no on left who cares. The plague in “Town Park” has been changed to 
read: “Local Lions Club. They Used to Serve.”
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Man’s role in the Conservation and Preservation of the Earth
We are almost at the end of District 2-S2 Lion’s Club year. Let us take some time out to reflect on what we have 
accomplished as it relates to the preservation and conservation of our planet. Man’s contribution to the environment 
is to positively impact the natural resources and make life better for those who inhabit the Earth.  Ask ourselves this 
question what have we done lately to positively impact the earth? 

Conservation refers to a more specific effort which may include supervision of rivers, forest and other natural re-
sources in order to preserve and protect them through prudent management. The word preservation has a more gen-
eral meaning – to keep alive, safe from harm and injury. Our actions can and has affected our planet Earth tremen-
dously. Global warming for example is an example of “Local actions, global effects”.  Other major environmental 
damages which result in pollution and degradation of this faithful planet, includes overgrazing, deforestation, deserti-
fication, soil degradation even the introduction of invasive species.

At the start of the year the committee wrote several articles advising, and encouraging each club to get involve – to 
let your voices be heard in communities in relation to the preservation and conservation of the environment. My 
question today is – what are your contributions in the above mentioned task for the year 2010 – 2011?   My col-
leagues do you see yourselves as just a member of a lions club or do you see yourselves as a lion of the jungle whose 
sole responsibility is to preserve and conserve your territory through  leadership, community services, creating an 
awareness of environmental issues, and organizing and implementing environmental projects in your community? 
We are not interested in the grandiose ideas; we are more interested in activities that are less costly and easily imple-
mented such as: Plant trees in the park, establish a flower garden at the town hall, cleanup a vacant lot, and or clean 
up a park.

The future and sustainability of the Earth is firmly in our hands and it is our actions of today that determines the 
world our children live in tomorrow. The fact is that Earth is dying and although there is no clear-cut solution to all 
the problems that face Earth it is obvious that everyone has to play a part in conservation and preservation of this 
planet.

Is this too difficult to achieve?

Finally let me  on behalf of the environmental committee extend a big thank you to all  the clubs that have worked 
so hard in the preservation and conservation of the Earth and to those who have not achieve this goal I am imploring 
you to change gear that we may create a better tomorrow for our children.
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April Showers Bring May Flowers

There is nothing like the view of a Texas valley or hillside covered in Bluebonnets, Indian Paint Brush, or any of a 
number of other colorful wildflowers that appear in May after those wonderful April showers; but just like everything 
else that we HAVE, we take it for granted until we don’t have it. 

Well, out here at the Texas Lions Eyeglass Recycling Center (good old West Texas-Midland), we are certainly  
missing those May flowers, because we haven’t had any April showers (nor March back to September showers for 
that matter). Even in the dry desert we take for granted the little bit of rain we know we will get in the early spring; 
which helps me draw an analogy to the plight of the visually impaired, that we as “Knights of the Blind” are trying to 
help at TLERC.

People take their sight for granted until things start getting blurry. Even with glasses, we take our sight for granted 
until we lose or break them, or until we can no longer see clearly out of them. The April showers for those in need are 
the recycled glasses they get at no cost from Lions recycling centers like ours. (By the end of this year we will have 
sent out another couple of hundred thousand pair of glasses to missions & Lions center in developing nations.)  
The April showers are the eye exams & new glasses we put on children. (This year we made over 800 new pair of 
glasses in our lab for about $14-$18/pair to the Lions Clubs that used our service.) The April showers are the  
thousands of man hours, Lions across the State put into collecting, sorting, and processing used glasses for those in 
need, and the April showers are the dollars TLERC gets from Lions Clubs for 100% ($2/member) or Focus Club  
($3/member) donations, “Visionary Knights of the Blind”, or honoring a special Lion with one of our 3 levels of  
fellowship. The May flower is the sight these showers bring to those, whom we help; those people, who can now see 
to do their school work, learn new skills, find a job or to do their current jobs. 

We know this is the time of year when Clubs finish off their 100% (or greater) contributions or honor those special 
Lions in their Club with awards, such as TLERC’s 3 fellowship awards. There are also, only 2 months left to become 
a CHARTER MEMBER to our “Visionary Knight of the Blind” monthly or annual giving program  
(June 30 deadline). You can find our enrollment forms on the State website.

For the sake of the visually impaired, please send some of those April showers to TLERC. Those showers may not 
bring any May flowers, but those you bless with the gift of sight won’t care. They’ll be happy to just clearly see a 
good old prickly pear. 

If you have any questions about our giving programs, please call me at 325-315-7060.

Tom Blase, 2-A1 2nd VDG 
TLERC Promotions Director
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Mail or fax your order to: LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL
CLUB SUPPLIES SALES DEPARTMENT, 300 W 22ND ST.
OAK BROOK IL 60523-8842 USA; Fax 630-571-0964

Peace Poster Contest Kit (PPK-1) ______ Qty. @ US$9.95/each $______

Language Required __________________ Tax $______

(Available in all official languages.) Postage & Handling $______

Total $ ______

Method of payment (select one):

A. Club/District Acct. # ________________________________________

Lions Club Name __________________________________________

Officer’s Signature (Required) ________________________________

B. Visa/Mastercard # __________________________ Exp. Date _____

Cardholder’s Signature (Required) ____________________________

PR 785 11/10

Ship order to:

Name______________________________________________________

Address (No P.O. Boxes) __________________________________________

City________________________State/Province __________________

Zip Code ____________________ Country ______________________

Daytime Phone # (Required) ____________________________________

E-mail Address______________________________________________

How the Contest Works
Lions clubs sponsor the contest in a local school or organized youth
group. The contest is open to students 11-13 on November 15, 2011.
Participating students are asked to create posters visually depicting the
contest theme, “Children Know Peace.”

One winner for each contest sponsored by a club is chosen to advance to
the district governor for judging. On the district level, one winner is
selected to go on to the multiple district competition and from there one
winner is forwarded to International Headquarters for the final judging.
Entries are judged at all levels on originality, artistic merit and portrayal of
theme.

During the final judging, 23 merit award winners and one grand prize
winner are chosen to represent the many entries submitted from around
the world.

Awards
Artists of posters advancing to the final international judging are
recognized as follows:
• International Grand Prize Winner receives a trip to the award

ceremony at Lions Day with the United Nations (subject to change). At
the ceremony he/she will receive a cash award of US$5,000 (or local
equivalent) and an engraved plaque. Two family members (one being
the winner's parent or legal guardian) and the sponsoring Lions club
president or a club member (as designated by the club president) will
accompany the winner to the award ceremony. The award ceremony is
scheduled for March 2012.

• 23 Merit Award Winners each receive a cash award of US$500 (or
local equivalent) and a certificate of achievement.

How to Enter
Lions clubs must order a Peace Poster Contest kit from the Club Supplies
Sales Department at International Headquarters. Available in all 11 official
languages, it costs US$9.95, plus shipping, handling and applicable taxes.
Each kit contains everything your club needs to sponsor one* school or
organized, sponsored youth group:

• Official Club Contest Guide & Rules
• Official School or Youth Group Contest Guide & Rules
• Participant Flyer may be duplicated and given to each participating

student to take home
• Sticker to place on back of winning poster
• Certificates for contest winner and school or youth group

*Clubs can sponsor more than one contest in either the same or multiple
school(s) and/or youth group(s) by purchasing more than one kit. Clubs will
send one poster per each contest sponsored to the next level of judging.

Kits are available January 15 – October 1, 2011.
Purchase your kit early to allow adequate time for
shipment and contest planning.

To order the Peace Poster Contest kit (PPK-1) submit the form below,
order through the online Lions Store (Item search: Peace Poster Kit) or
call Club Supplies at (630) 571-5466 or (800) 710-7822 (U.S., Puerto
Rico, U.S. Virgin Islands and Canada only).

Visit www.lionsclubs.org for more contest information, deadlines, to
send a Peace Poster e-card and view past finalists’ posters.

ORDER
NOW

Children Know Peace

Sales Tax:

We are obligated to
charge sales tax in
Illinois and Canada.

Postage/handling Charges:

United States - Postage/handling charges will be
added at the time of processing your order. An
additional charge will be added if second day service
is required.

Overseas - Postage/handling charges will be added at
the time of processing your order.
Additional charges for duty/taxes may be required
upon receipt of your order. We are not responsible for
any additional charges imposed by customs.

Sponsor a Lions International Peace Poster Contest and join clubs worldwide in sharing children’s visions of peace with your community.

24th Annual Lions International Peace Poster Contest
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ALL PROCEEDS BENEFIT TEXAS LIONS CAMP
TLC is tax exempt under 501(c)(3) of the I.R.S.—Donations are tax deductible—see your tax professional for details.

August 4, 2011

8:00 am & 1:00 pm Shotgun Starts

Lady Bird Johnson Golf Course
Fredericksburg, TX

Gabriella Hall, Camper 2010

Children Can...With TLC™

Sponsor One or More Holes
For a one time donation of $100 per hole, individuals, clubs,

associations and corporations may sponsor a hole(s).
All sponsors of the tournament will be recognized in

publications on location and on the Texas Lions Camp
website.—www.lionscamp.com

Please make checks payable to Texas Lions Camp.

Name

Address

City / State

Zip District

Club

Come Play and
Make a Kid’s Day!

For more information or to download
more player registration forms go to

www.lionscamp.com

Credit Card: MC ____ Visa ____ Discover ____ Amount: ________

CC#: _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ Expiration: _ _ / _ _

Signature: ____________________________ Date: ___________

Mail to: Gary Sult, 2-E1
1424 Highland View Dr.
Stephenville, TX 76401-9676

18th Annual Texas Lions Camp

Harry Wickersham Golf Tournament
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WMMR Continues to Evolve
You may have already seen it with the new service activity report or the new district officer
home page. Suggestions from club secretaries, district governors, international directors and
even International President Sid L. Scruggs III are being incorporated into the WMMR and
are helping us to make it a tool that’s easier to use and more relevant to club and district
officers around the world.  

Here are highlights of the exciting new features coming in May 2011:

✓ Register for your own password (Figure 1)
✓ View statements and make payments online (Figure 2)

Also coming later in 2011:

✓ New home page for officers at every level
✓ Improved support for visually impaired officers
✓ Control your own address and e-mail preferences
✓ Stay informed with our new status bar (Figure 3)

Figure 1 Figure 2

Figure 3
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Convention Information 

PDG Margaret Badeaux 

Convention Chairperson

713-856-5549

mbado@prodigy.net

MD-2 TEXAS LIONS 2012
STATE CONVENTION

May 17 - 19, 2012

Sheraton North Houston 
Bush Intercontinental Airport 

15700 John F. Kennedy Boulevard
Houston,Texas 77032

Golf Tournament 
May 17, 2012 

Tour 18 Golf Course 
1:30pm Shotgun Start 

Contact PDG Art Drouin 
936-537-1400 

adrouinsr@hotmail.com

“Come join our salute to Patriotism”
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Kwik Kopy Printing & Parcel Plus 
1010 Spring Cypress Road 
Spring, Texas 77373 
Phone: 281.353.7977 Fax: 281.353.6741  
Toll-Free: 1-866-897-5945 
E-mail: mail@kkspring.com 

David Scott

WE SERVE  
District 2-S2 reported 

Eye exams and eye glasses donated

Campbell Soup Labels

Used eyeglasses collected

Hours given towards Lionism

Lions Mints 
 

Simple way to raise funds.   
 

Peppermint and Wintergreen Mints

PDG Ronald Landers    281-520-9195 
rglanders@comcast.net

Visit One of Our Web Sites 
Which have been recently updated

www.lions2s2.org   www.texaslions.org  www.usacanadalionsforum.org  www.lionsclubs.org 

PAWPRINTS of 2-S2 
Official newsletter of Lions District 2-S2 

The District Newsletter Advertisements. 
These Ad’s are busines card size 3 1/4 inches by 1 3/4 inches, 

They cost $100 per ad panel for the year, or $25 a month. 
Double sized ads double the cost. 

This is a Way to say Thanks to a Great Lion or to show your Clubs pride. 
Subsciptions 

$30 for the year. 
Make Checks out to Lions District 2-S2 

DISCLAIMER: Any views or opinions presented in Paid Ad’s are expressed by the contributor 
and is to be considered  his/her own personal opinion, and not the opinion of 

The District 2-S2 or the Editor.

Lion Terry Landers  2015 Crestdale Dr. Houston, TX 77080-5303 tslanders@comcast.net

All  Ads and subscriptions need to be renewed at this time. 
August - June, 2011-2012. 
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RICK  REYNOLDS
936-494-3813 (OFFICE)

936- 494-3813 (FAX)
281-686-0882 (CELL) 
ricke2424@yahoo.com

REYNOLDS 
DEVELOPMENT

“REMODELLING BY SKILLED
CRAFTSMEN”

“Honor the Texas flag; 
I Pledge Allegiance to thee, 

Texas, One State under God, 
One and Indivisible.”

(Face the Texas flag with your right hand over your heart.)

CLUB CLASSIFIEDS
Any Club with a classified type ad may advertise their need or project for FREE. All  such information must 

be submitted to Lion Terry Landers by the 10th of the month.
tslanders@comcast.net  or calling 713-461-7086 

1939 - Celebrating 71 years of Community Service - 2010

WHERE LIONS MEET 
BE PRESENT LORD. 

TO WELD OUR HEARTS IN 
ONE ACCORD. 

TO DO THY WILL, 
LORD MAKE US STRONG. 

TO AID THE WEAK AND  
RIGHT THE WRONG.

District Governor 
Glen Starr

Conroe Noon Lions Club

Second Vice District Governor 
Paul Eads

Houston Heights 
Lions Club

First Vice District Governor 
Richard “Rick” Reynolds

Cut & Shoot Family 
Lions Club

Conroe Noon Lions Club

 Houston Memorial Lions Club 
Serving Our Community 

Meets at the IHOP on Katy Frwy 
2nd & 4th Wednesdays, at Noon 

Join Us For A Fun Time 
713-827-1609
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Glen Starr 
District Governor 

 
Richard "Rick" Reynolds 

First Vice District Governor 
 

Paul Eads 
Second Vice District Governor 

 
Lynn Harrison 

Cabinet Secretary

Larry Smith 
Cabinet Treasurer

Terry S. Landers 
Newsletter Editor/WebMaster

2010-2011 OFFICERS

Lions District 2-S2
Lion Terry Landers
Publisher
2015 Crestdale Dr.
Houston, TX 77080-5303
tslanders@comcast.net

Prsrt Std
Auto

U.S. Postage Paid
Spring, TX

Permit No. 176

Next PSC Meeting 
JUNE 1, 2011

**  CHINA BEAR  ** 
15000 I-45 North 

Dinner 6:00 P.M.      Meeting 7:00 P.M.
The President and Secretary Council 

meeting is held  at  the 
CHINA BEAR RESTAURANT 

located at 15000 I-45 North 
On the northbound feeder road

The cost for the buffet is $13.00 per person, 
including tax and gratuity. 

 
The food is buffet-style, of Chinese, 

American and Mexican food. 
 

There are desserts galore 
and more than one Ice Cream Machine. 


	Thought’s from the Second Vice District Governor: 
	Thought’s from the First Vice District Governor: 
	 Thoughts from your District Governor .

